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A.:L.: 6014
From the East
Brethren,

This last month was a busy time for the lodge with a number of concordant bodies having meetings. Rainbow had a State-wide Leadership meeting and Scottish Rite had the Feast of Tishri to name a couple. We also filled a table at the “Beggar’s Banquet at the Benton-Franklin Fairgrounds to help support the Safe Harbor/My Friends Place organization that provides safe alternative space for abused or neglected children from 2-18. Between Richland, Kennewick, and Pasco Lodge, we filled three tables and we had a banner representing Tri-cities masons in a prominent location behind WM Russ Campbell who entered his soup that had this year’s motto, “Be a mason, every day, in every way”, where Russ took Third Place out of a huge number of participants!

Being a part of the community is really the focus this year. Last year PWM Larry Brisbois did an excellent job in educating us in all the many concordant bodies within the family of masonry. One can become a member of the “blue lodge” and have a rich and rewarding experience but I can tell you from my own personal experience that my masonic journey has been richly enhanced by participating in many of the concordant bodies and their individual charities as well. This year we will explore many of the local community groups (and needs) in our community, helping to educate each brother in how our community operates and what areas that we as masons can engage like the Beggar’s Banquet, to food bank support, blood bank support, etc., engaging in our community and educating ourselves in those areas in which we can express our tenets of brotherly love, relief and truth. It is when we participate and “show up” at these public events that we begin to grow both internally and externally. As the year unfolds, look for more of these community opportunities. We will have other guest speakers from the community who will get our fraternity educated first hand in the work of bettering our community.

We are coming into our holiday season and Gina and I encourage each of you to spend the time with family and friends during this season of peace, love and hope. I hope that each of you will carry your masonic charge into your daily lives and not just during lodge. “these generous principles extend further, for every human being has a claim upon your kind offices, do good unto all”. Being a mason every day in every way will better the world, one circumstance, one situation, one person at a time as well as draw interest to our fraternity and our philosophy of living. 

Most Fraternally,

WM John

From the Senior Deacon:
Now that I have started to settle into my role as a Senior Deacon, I am struck by just how much the Senior Deacon is involved in virtually every facet of the ceremonies and rituals. From introducing and accommodating visiting brethren to receiving and conducting candidates, among other duties, the Senior Deacon has a lot to do. As a result, I have been spending my time reading and memorizing the ritual for each degree as well as trying to understand the words and the context and how it all ties together. The reception of a candidate into the Lodge offers each of us an opportunity to hear and then reflect upon some important moral tenet that is part of our instruction in the aspiration to become better men, better human beings. The Senior Deacon must be able to relate this part of the ritual as if it were a parable, a story which provides a spark to “the thinking mind.” It’s not enough to just say the words. There is a lesson in each Circumambulation, and what I have discovered is that the lesson is framed within a beautiful poetic literature that, if properly conveyed, can have a profound effect on the candidate as well as the audience.

The lesson in the Fellowcraft Degree is charity; that without charity, “I am nothing.”  We are also reminded of this at the close of each Lodge meeting, that “every human being has a claim upon your kind offices.” As Masons we are charged to practice charity every day; that we should engage in acts of kindness as if such was simply second nature to us; that we should live as Masons “every day, in every way.” In light of this, then, I ask myself: what is a Random Act of Kindness? I’m not sure there is such a thing as a random act of kindness, at least to a Mason, because kindness and charity is the fabric of a Mason’s existence. To a Mason, there is nothing random about it. I suppose that to the recipient of such act it could be perceived as random. And when you think about it from that perspective, it speaks volumes to just how numb our culture has become to the simple needs of others.

My intent is not to deprecate the phrase “random act of kindness.” As Masons, we should be encouraged that we may be seeing a conscious awakening among people to the needs of others. We should celebrate small acts of kindness that we witness and engage in. There is even a website which extols examples of acts of kindness; people exclaiming how good it makes them feel. What bothers me is that many people will slip into their “kindness persona” as if it were a jacket, go out the door saying, “Okay, today, I am going to perform some random acts of kindness,” as if someone is keeping score, then, remove the jacket at the end of the day. We, as Masons, involve ourselves in charitable endeavors and acts of kindness because it is the right thing to do; because we believe in taking care of each other. I am proud to be a Mason and prouder still of the fellowship which I share with my Brothers as we go about our labors making the world a better place.
Fraternally,

Gary Key, Senior Deacon
Upcoming Activities:

Master’s, Warden’s and Secretary’s Club Meeting, Friday, November 21st, dinner at 6:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM
Mall Ride Service, 12:00 PM to 8:00 PM, November 28, 29 and 30, December 6, 7, 13, 14, 20 and 21. Contact VWB Gene Spaulding to volunteer to drive.
Job’s Daughters, Bethel #46 of Kennewick, Installation of Officers, Sunday, December 14th, 11:00 AM
Special events at our and other Lodges and Concordant  bodies:



Masonic Lunch 3rd Thursday each month, 11:30 Old Country Buffet, Kennewick



Masonic Breakfast 1st Friday each month 8:00 AM Country Gentleman, Kennewick

Temple Board Meeting 1st Wed each month at 6:30. All are encouraged to attend.
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District 23 Lodges

Euclid Lodge #125


1229 Bennett Ave, Prosser



2nd & 4th Thursday, 7:00 PM 


(509) 786-4010

Sunnyside Lodge #138      
6th & Harrison, Sunnyside



4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM





(509) 839-0241
Pasco Lodge #173 


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco



1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 PM



(509) 547-4506

Grandview Lodge #191

207 Ash Ave, Grandview




1st & 3rd Monday, 7:00 PM



(509) 882-6432
Benton Lodge #277


2nd & Alma, Benton City




1st & 3rd Thursdays, 7:00 PM


(509) 588-3358

Richland Lodge #283


412 Thayer Drive, Richland



1st & 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM



(509) 627-2918

Other Lodges in the Area
Pioneer Lodge #39


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco






2nd & 4th Saturday, 8:00 AM

(509) 547-4506
Tuscan Lodge #136


720  7th   Street, Umatilla OR





2nd Monday, 7:00 PM



(541) 922-5091

Hermiston Lodge #138       200 West Orchard Ave, Hermiston , OR


1st  &  3rd Tuesday, 8:00 PM

(541) 567-5857
Umatilla Lodge #40


20 South DuPont St, Echo, OR




2nd Tuesday, 7:00 PM



(541) 567-5930
Concordant Bodies

Valley of Kennewick, Scottish Rite




















2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Alma Chapter #100, Order of Eastern Star



















1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Youth Groups
Tri-Cities Assembly #66, Rainbow for Girls
















1st & 3rd  Monday, 7:00 PM

Kennewick Bethel #46, Job’s Daughters

















2nd & 4th Monday, 7:00 PM

We are sending out the Trestleboard electronically!! Provide your email address so we may continue to communicate with you. Send it to: lodge153mail@yahoo.com.  Also, visit our website for events at the Lodge.  You will also be able to read the latest Trestleboard on our website: http://www.lodge153.org
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